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Penultimate year FR evaluation 

 

Title of the Project Human Impacts on Urban Subsurface Environments 

Project Leader TANIGUCHI Makoto 

General advice and comments of PEC: 

PEC is impressed with the achievements of this project. Research in two areas could strengthen 

it even further: quantification of total groundwater extraction rates, and investigation of the 

relation between urban groundwater supplies and the larger watershed. In the final year, attention 

should now turn to the dissemination of project results, especially to the public officials who 

could incorporate them into urban environmental policy. 

 

 


